George, hope everything is OK with you during these difficult times. It's been a while since I have contacted you, and I thought I'd let you know about some recent progress I have made in researching our family.





A few weeks ago I receieved some photo copies of some old pictures from Opal Sparks. Opal is a cousin of Hazel T. (Tabor) Sammons. Hazel is a descendent of David Johnson Ross. Opal is married to Glenn Sparks. Glenn is a descendent of Reuben Fletcher Ross. They are both really wonderful people.





The photos Opal sent me are of several of Reuben’s children; Alice Wild Ross and her husband Elza Cline, Teresa (Offill) Ross; Teresa’s mother; many of Alice’s and Elza’s children, etc.. Really nice pictures. Only problem is, she printed them on bond paper, so they don’t scan very well. I’ll see if I can get Opal’s daughter to send bettter copies.





Just the other day, I got a surprise in the mail. It was a big envelope of photos from June Ross. June, you probably know, is Walker Ross’s daughter. These ph
